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REQUEST A QUOTE TODAY 
CLEANEARTHINC.COM | 877.445.DIRT (3478)

SOIL TREATMENT, PROCESSING, & RECYCLING.

Clean Earth of Greater Washington
Upper Marlboro, MD

SOIL TREATMENT, PROCESSING, & RECYCLING.

Clean Earth now has 2 locations in Maryland to better serve 
our customers in the MD | VA | D.C. area.  Clean Earth of 
Greater Washington and Clean Earth of Maryland are both non-
hazardous soil treatment, processing and recycling facilities 
strategically located for faster, smarter, greener solutions.

NEW LOCATION
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Washington Building Congress is a nonprofit association made 
up of professionals from a variety of disciplines, all with an 
active interest or involvement in the Washington Metropolitan 
Area’s real estate, design, and construction community. 
The organization was established in 1937 to represent the 
collective interests of its members by providing education and 
networking opportunities and by promoting the advancement 
of the building industry. For additional information about 
membership, joining a committee or the WBC Bulletin, call 
(202) 293-5922 or visit us on the web at www.wbcnet.org. 
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Dear Members and Colleagues:

Since the beginning of the new membership year last October, 
WBC committees have been meeting monthly and are moving 
forward with big plans for 2017. I would like to personally thank 
our committee members, chairs, vice-chairs, and board liaisons for 
volunteering their time and expertise. Special recognition also goes 
to the Membership Services Committee, Chair Gary Cooke, Jr. 
(Natelco), Vice-Chair Alfredo Llop (K2 Construction Consultants), 
and Board Liaison Erin Meitzler (Forrester Construction) for their 
outstanding work on retention this year. The first 2017 new member 
orientation will be held next month and invitations will be sent to 

all new members joining over the past year. You are encouraged to join us for this infor-
mative session held at the WBC office if you have not previously attended.

I would like to thank the Community Services Committee and all of the WBC 
member firms who participated in the annual “Members Give Back” edition of the Bul-
letin. I am also pleased to announce that the monthly volunteer opportunity with Foods 
& Friends has been extended for another year. The committee’s next major project will 
be the April 29 Rebuilding Together Workday. This year’s team, led by House Captain 
Vanessa Carrion (Aerotek), will be reaching out to member firms seeking essential 
donations of labor and materials starting in March. Thanks again to the Community 
Services Committee, Co-Chairs Ken Ellis (Langan) and Rob Wenger (WCS Con-
struction), Vice-Chair Vanessa Carrion, and Board Liaison Greg Koger (Holland & 
Knight) for keeping the momentum going.

The Hammerheads Committee has two exciting events planned for members 
under 40 years old over the next few months. On February 16, the group is returning to 
Continental Modern Pool Lounge in Arlington for one of their most popular network-
ing events. The Hammerhead’s Potomac River Cruise is planned to coincide with Cinco 
de Mayo on Friday, May 5. This event is limited to 80 people and has been a sellout the 
past 4-years. Special recognition goes to the Hammerheads Committee, Chair Elizabeth 
Justis (Scaffold Resource), Vice-Chair Adam Lackey (Exponent) and Board Liaison 
Gabriel Jahn (Dynalectric Company) for putting these great events together.

The 61st annual WBC Craftsmanship Awards program received a commendable 255 
entries this year. I would like to extend special thanks to the 180 construction profession-
als who volunteered a full day of their time as judges on January 12. Following the day 
of judging, the Membership Services Committee hosted the Winter Networking event 
at Maggiano’s with over 200 in attendance. We are expecting 1,200 people to join us for 
an evening of celebration during the Craftsmanship Awards banquet on Friday, March 
31. Please take a moment to review the great sponsorship opportunities available for this 
year’s program and be sure to save the date. Thank you to the Craftsmanship Awards 
Committee, Chair Shawn Fenstermacher (Siemens Industry), Vice-Chair Todd Scales 
(Manhattan Construction) and Board Liaison Sean Frazier (HSU Builders).

I look forward to seeing you at one of the upcoming WBC events. Once again, thank 
you to all of our renewing WBC members and welcome to all new members! We look 
forward to your active participation and ongoing support of our extraordinary association.

	 Best regards,

	� Joe Schall 
WBC Chairman of the Board

CONNECT WITH US:



T e l l i g e n t M a s o n r y . c o m

2273 Research Boulevard  |  Suite 550

Rockville, Maryland 20850

(301) 926-9600

Telligent
                           Masonry Construction

i
ABC 2016 

Masonry Subcontractor  
of the Year

i
ABC 2016  

Safety Training & Evaluation  
Process Award, Gold Level

i
WBC 2014  

Craftsmanship  
Award Winner

i
ASA 2014 

Carson V. Carlisle Jr.  
Safety Award

HILTON HOMEWOOD SUITES
Arlington, Virginia

GENERAL CONTRACTOR: 
DONOHOE CONSTRUCTION CO.

ARCHITECT: 
GORDON & GREENBERG ARCHITECTS 
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AllCom Global Services Acquires 
Delex Fairfax Integrated Security 
Systems

AllCom Global Services, Inc. (AllCom), 
a provider of technology infrastructure 
solutions to the federal market, recently 
announced the acquisition of Delex 
Fairfax Integrated Security Systems 
(DFISS).

With the close of this acquisition, 
AllCom adds a comprehensive portfolio 
of technology based physical security 
systems and solutions including soft-
ware, hardware products, and certified 
services from industry leaders such as 
Lenel, AMAG, Software House, Axis 
and Exacq Technologies.

“This acquisition significantly 
expands our capabilities to offer and 
integrate sophisticated security soft-
ware and systems into the technology 
infrastructure solutions we provide 
to our customers. Physical security is 
a key component in the engineering 
and deployment of resilient and secure 
technology infrastructure, as well as, the 
on-going protection of mission critical 
facilities and assets,” said Bob Weather-
wax, CEO, AllCom.

DFISS currently supports a variety 
of large municipal, commercial and 
Government customers to engineer 
install and maintain security systems. 
“Transitioning this business line into 
AllCom provides a great platform for 
growth for our current markets, as 
well as the opportunity to significantly 
expand our business within the federal 
Government. The combination of capa-
bilities, customers and past performance 
creates both immediate synergies and 
exciting new opportunities,” said Joseph 
P. Costa, CEO and President of DFISS.

Shaw Promoted to Vice President

Christopher Shaw

Jim Anglemyer, 
President of WCS 
Construction, LLC, 
recently announced 
the promotion of 
Cristopher Shaw to 
vice president.

 

COUNSEL TO THE CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY
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WWW.PECKLAW.COM
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Shaw started with WCS Con-
struction, LLC in January of 2015, 
and during his short tenure secured a 
valuable new client for the company. He 
is currently heading up the WCS project 
team at WCS’ Windmill Parc III project 
in Dulles, VA., its Pike and Rose Block 
6 project in Rockville, MD, and its 901 
H Street project in Washington, DC.

Shaw has over 20 years of experi-
ence in the local construction market 
including estimating, project manage-
ment, site supervision, procurement 
of new work, and operations manage-
ment. The types of projects he has 
overseen and managed include mostly 
multi-family residential apartments and 
condominiums, retail, mixed-use, senior 
living, and commercial office projects.

Michael Christopher Joins  
WCS Construction

Michael Christopher

Michael Christopher 
has joined WCS 
Construction, LLC 
as Chief Financial 
Officer to the 
company, where he 
will be responsible for 
the oversight of all 
accounting and 

financial reporting. 
Christopher spent eight years in 

public accounting working within 
construction industry groups. Prior to 
coming on board he previously served as 
the Chief Financial Officer at one of the 
area’s largest utility contractors.

With a direct and hands on 
approach Christopher will assist upper 
management and project management 
teams in streamlining as well as improv-
ing processes and work flows to increase 
efficiencies ultimately allowing the 
company to be more competitive.

Christopher is a graduate of East 
Carolina University with a Bachelor’s 
of Science in Accounting and a minor 
in Construction Management. He is a 
member of the American Institute of Cer-
tified Public Accountants, Construction 
Financial Management Association, and 
serves on the Board of Directors for the 
ABC Chesapeake Shores chapter.

GORDON Announces Promotions 

GORDON, a leading SDVOSB multi-
discipline design firm with headquarters 
in Chantilly, VA, appointed the fol-
lowing members of their staff to Senior 
Associate and Associate level:

•	 Steve Pandish, PE, LEED AP BD+C, Director 
of Water Resources, named to senior 
associate

•	 Pete Lazarevich, PE, Project Director, 
named to senior associate

•	 Jessie Berg, PE, Director of DC 
Development, named to senior associate

•	 Christopher Stephenson, PLA, Planning 
Director, named to senior associate

•	 Jason Gerhart, PE, Project Director 
Promoted to Project Director and named 
associate

•	 James Williams, PE, Project Director, 
named to associate

•	 Justin Jacobs, Director of Business 
Development & Marketing, named to 
associate

Promotions Announced at ASM

Christopher Taggi

Asmar, Schor & 
McKenna, PLLC 
(ASM) announced 
that Christopher 
Taggi has been 
appointed as the new 
Managing Member 
of the firm effective 
January 1, 2017. He 

succeeds Susan L. Schor, Esq. who 
served as Managing Member since the 
firm’s opening in 2010. ASM greatly 
appreciates Schor’s seven years of 
dedication as the firm’s Managing 
Member. Taggi will continue to lead 
ASM’s litigation practice and represen-
tation of nationally-known home 
builders, general contractors, commer-
cial owners and developers in all phases 
of their operations, from contract 
drafting, to risk management, to 
litigation and dispute resolution. 

David Edelstein

    Additionally, 
David Edelstein has 
been named a Partner 
at ASM. Edelstein 
joined the firm in 
2010 and has been a 
rising star in ASM’s 
Construction and 
Government 

Contracts practice groups. He has 
extensive experience resolving disputes 
through alternative dispute resolution 
and through litigation in state and 
federal courts and the Federal Boards of 
Contract Appeals, and will continue to 
concentrate his practice in these areas. 
Edelstein is a 2007 graduate of the 
Georgetown University Law Center, 
and a 2004 graduate of Northwestern 
University.

Promotions Announced at The 
SK&A Group (photos)

The SK&A Group, an award-winning 
organization providing structural engineer-
ing services, recently announced the pro-
motions of several members of their staff:

•	 Tom Garman, Sr. Project Manager
•	 Ananth Avadhani, PE, Project Manager 

James Williams

Jason GerhartJessie Berg

Justin Jacobs Pete Lazarevich

Steve Pandish
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Michael Camarda George ChenAhmed Al-Rahmani Ananth Avadhani

Chu Ding Jonathan Gallis Tom Garman James Grant

Macenzie SmithManjanuth Rao Sarwar Siddiqui

Justin Long Sikandar Porter-Gill Jack PrzywaraJames Palmer

•	 Manjanuth Rao, Project Manager	  
•	 Michael Camarda, PE, Asst. 

Project Manager
•	 Justin P. Long, PE, Asst. Project Manager	
•	 Jonathan Gallis, EIT, Structural Engineer III
•	 Sikandar Porter-Gill, EIT, LEED Green 

Assoc., Structural Engineer III
•	 Jack Przywara, EIT, Structural Engineer III	
•	 Macenzie Smith, EIT, Structural Engineer III
•	 Ahmed Al-Rahmani, PhD, EIT, 

Structural Engineer II	  
•	 George Chen, PhD, EIT, Structural 

Engineer II	  
•	 Chu Ding, EIT, Structural Engineer II
•	 James Grant, EIT, CDT, Structural Engineer II
•	 James R. Palmer, EIT, LEED Green 

Assoc., Structural Engineer II

•	 Sarwar Siddiqui, PhD, EIT, 
Structural Engineer II

BC&E Moves

The Building Congress & Exchange has 
moved its office location. The new mail-
ing address is:

Building Congress & Exchange 
600 Washington Ave. Suite 100 – BB 
Towson, MD 21204

Their phone number remains the 
same: 410-823-7200.  

INTEGRITY | EXCELLENCE | EXPERIENCE | LEADERSHIP

6305 IVY LANE
SUITE 800
GREENBELT, MD 20770
301.656.7800

219 Riggs Rd., NE 
Washington, DC

Help prepare and 
package, meals for 

and delivers meals and 
groceries to more than 

1,400 people living with 
HIV/AIDS, cancer and 

other life-challenging 
illnesses throughout the 

Washington area. 

Please register directly 
through Food & Friends at 

foodandfriends.org



American Subcontractors Association 
of  Metro Washington

 

Subby's showboat Extravaganza! 

February 25, 2017
Announcing Our 2017 Nominees...

Join us to find out who the Winners will be!
Contact ASAMW for Sponsorships and Tickets to the 2017 Awards Gala. 

(571) 237-7101 • ike@asamw.org • www.asamw.org

NATIONAL GENERAL CONTRACTOR 
OF THE YEAR
CLARK CONSTRUCTION GROUP
GILBANE BUILDING COMPANY
WHITING-TURNER CONTRACTING, INC.  
 
OUTSTANDING GENERAL CONTRACTOR
PRE-CONSTRUCTION SERVICES
BALFOUR BEATTY CONSTRUCTION
DPR CONSTRUCTION
DONOHOE CONSTRUCTION 

OUTSTANDING GENERAL BUILDING CONTRACTOR
RENOVATION, RESTORATION, MODERNIZATION
GRUNLEY CONSTRUCTION COMPANY, INC.
HENLEY CONSTRUCTION CO., INC.
HESS CONSTRUCTION 

PROJECT MANAGER OF THE YEAR
BRIAN CUMMINGS – CLARK CONSTRUCTION
DAVID STONE – GRUNLEY CONSTRUCTION
BETH WINTERS – WHITING-TURNER  

ASA OF METRO WASHINGTON SERVICE MEMBER
SMITH, CURRIE & HANCOCK, LLP
INSURANCE ASSOCIATES
LANIGAN, RYAN, MALCOLM & DOYLE, CPA 

SPECIAL ACHIEVEMENT AWARD
WAYNE HAUTER, CALVERT MASONRY, INC.
MITCH FILIPOWICZ, HITT CONTRACTING 
SHELDON SHAPIRO, SHAPIRO & DUNCAN 

REGIONAL GENERAL CONTRACTOR 
OF THE YEAR
L. F. JENNINGS, INC.
HENLEY CONSTRUCTION CO., INC.
FORRESTER CONSTRUCTION COMPANY  
 
OUTSTANDING GENERAL CONTRACTOR 
DESIGN BUILD
CLARK CONSTRUCTION GROUP
MANHATTAN CONSTRUCTION CO., INC.
GILBANE BUILDING COMPANY 

GENERAL CONTRACTOR SAFETY PROGRAM
HITT CONTRACTING
KIEWIT BUILDING GROUP
JAMES G. DAVIS CONSTRUCTION  

 
SUPERINTENDENT OF THE YEAR
TODD MILLER – WHITING-TURNER
JACK BARRY – DONOHOE CONSTRUCTION
JOHN GARVEY - BALFOUR  BEATTY CONSTRUCTION  

SUBCONTRACTOR SAFETY AWARD
SCAFFOLD RESOURCE, LLC
BION, INC.
TELLIGENT MASONRY 

SUBCONTRACTOR OF THE YEAR
BECKSTROM ELECTRIC
BELFAST VALLEY
DOMINION MECHANICAL
ENGINEERED SERVICES, INC.
HESS MECHANICAL
IBS MILLWORK
PCC CONSTRUCTION COMPONENTS
SHAPIRO & DUNCAN
TELLIGENT MASONRY
UNITED MASONRY

The 2017 
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WBC Member 
Charitable Giving

T he Washington Building Congress is pleased to 
recognize the remarkable charitable contributions 
of our member firms and their employees. The ex-

tent of our industry’s positive impact on the community is 
far reaching and worthy of acknowledgment. Thank you 
to everyone who contributed to this special edition of the 
Bulletin and please keep in mind that we would like to 
feature your company’s news and activities over the com-
ing year on the WBC website and in the Bulletin.

WBC provides several outstanding opportunities through-
out the year to give back and support our community. The 
next major charitable activity will be the annual Rebuilding 

Together workday project on Saturday, April 29. WBC plans 
to adopt another house for a deserving family and once again 
make a positive impact on their quality of life. Please watch for 
further details regarding the 2017 Rebuilding Together initia-
tive and contact Steve Kenton at the WBC if you would like to 
volunteer, donate materials or make a monetary contribution.

WBC has also committed to support the outstanding Food 
& Friend program again this year by providing a group of ten 
volunteers once a month on the third Saturday morning from 
10:00 to 12:00. Volunteers can sign up online at wbcnet.org.

Thank you for supporting our community, our association 
and our industry!

WBC Community Services Committee
•	 Ken Ellis, Co-Chair
•	 Rob Wenger, Co-Chair
•	 Vanessa Carrion, Vice-Chair
•	 Greg Koger, Board Liaison
•	 Joe Schall, Chairman of the Board

Clark Construction Group, LLC
American owned and operated since 1906, Clark Construction 
Group, LLC, has grown from a small excavating company to 
one of the nation’s most experienced and respected providers of 
construction services. With annual revenue in excess of $4 bil-
lion, Clark is consistently ranked among the country’s largest 
general building and civil construction companies. Headquar-
tered in Bethesda, MD, Clark has regional offices that are 
strategically located to serve the needs of clients throughout the 
United States.

Giving back — it’s a core value and an integral part of how 
we do business. Being a responsible corporate citizen is not just 
a good thing to do…it’s the right thing to do. Through both 
dollar and deed, we aim to make lasting improvements that 
will benefit the Washington, DC metropolitan community for 
years to come. We are proud to partner with these, and many 
other, extraordinary organizations: 

•	 ACE Mentor Program
•	 American Cancer Society
•	 Boy Scouts of America
•	 Children’s National Medical Center
•	 DC Central Kitchen
•	 DC SCORES
•	 Higher Achievement
•	 Junior Achievement
•	 Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation
•	 Knock Out Abuse Against Women
•	 Mary’s Center
•	 Samaritan Inns
•	 So Others Might Eat
•	 Urban Alliance Foundation

Clark Construction

Clark Construction

Clark Construction
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YOU MAY NOT SEE US AND  
WE’RE OKAY WITH THAT. 

In fact, we take pride in it.

At Black & Veatch we work with our clients to 
design, build and operate the things that deliver 
the energy, water and communications services 
you use every day.

Visit bv.com/you  
to learn more.
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David M. Schwarz Architects, Inc. 
The David M. Schwarz Architects Charitable Foundation has 
had another productive year of generous giving. Here are some 
of the highlights of our contributions for 2016:

For the seventeenth consecutive year we again funded 
our firm’s Traveling Fellowship program for four architecture 
students attending Catholic University of America, University 
of Maryland, University of Notre Dame and Yale University. 
The award allows students to travel to a place of their choosing 
for architectural study and each Fellow also spent a ten week 
period working in our office over this past summer.

We organized and sponsored our eleventh annual gather-
ing of professionals from the local building industry community 
to construct Gingertown. This year’s theme was Gingertown 
London and included confectionary renditions of well-known 
London landmarks, such as “House of Peppermint” and “St. 
Pez’s Cathedral”. The completed Gingertown was divided 
and shared with several local charities, including Children’s 
National Medical Center, Saint Elizabeth’s Hospital, So 
Others Might Eat, Family Matters and The Wendt Center for 
Loss and Healing. Contributing sponsors included DAVIS 
Construction, Page Southerland Page, and Walter P. Moore. 

The space for build out and display was donated by The JBG 
Companies. We collected well over $20,000 that will be given 
directly to the charities mentioned.

Our talented staff continued their support of local archi-
tecture education and mentoring. During the spring semester, 
a group of DMSAS employees visited Mrs. Carpenter-Nickens’ 
7th grade art class every week as part of Washington Archi-
tecture Foundation’s Architecture in the Schools program. 
Our volunteers crafted a lesson plan that integrated with the 
student’s curriculum of Greek history and art. The class applied 
their lessons at the end of the program by building a number of 
different Greek temples. 

Following the success (and fun!) of this effort, we were 
asked by the District Architecture Center to plan and host a 
model making work shop for local children. Focusing on 10-13 
year olds, a group of DMSAS volunteers created a ‘kit of parts’ 
for our participants to use in creating their own DC neighbor-
hood. Including both exterior elevations and internal floor 
plates, groups of kids combined their scale models to form a 
collection of row houses.

Beginning in late March, DMSAS hosted a student 
through the Washington Architecture Foundation’s Design 
in Action initiative. The program pairs local high school 
students interested in the architecture profession with 
participating firms. Eric Horsley, a junior from Phelps 
ACE High School, spent his spring break shadowing staff, 
learning about the process of building design, and working 
with a number of design and rendering tools. Eric worked 
on a design challenge with guidance from our staff, which 
he presented at the end of the week during a reception at the 
District Architecture Center.

DAVIS Construction
Founded in 1966, DAVIS Construction offers unrivaled 
expertise in general contracting, construction management, 
preconstruction and design-build services in the Washing-
ton, DC area. Consistently ranked as an industry leader both 
nationally and locally, DAVIS was most recently recognized 
by ENR as Contractor of the Year and by the Washington 
Business Journal as one of the area’s “Best Places to Work” for 
the tenth consecutive year, earning the first-ever “Decade of 
Excellence” award. 

April of this year marked DAVIS Construction’s 50th 
anniversary. With much to celebrate and reflect on, few things 
have been more meaningful than the strong relationships we’ve 
established with local community partners over the years. We 
understand the importance of giving back, and our 50th year 
was no exception. In addition to DAVIS’ continued financial 
support and extensive in-kind donations, our employees con-
tributed 1,400 hours to over 100 organizations and philan-
thropic initiatives throughout 2016. 

“It’s been an extraordinary year for us. Supporting our 
community neighbors and friends has always been a priority at 
DAVIS. We’ve come a long way over the past 50 years, but we 
wouldn’t be where we are today without those bonds, without 
those strong partnerships,” said Jim Davis, President + CEO.

David M. Schwarz Architects, Inc.

David M. Schwarz Architects, Inc.

David M. Schwarz Architects, Inc. David M. Schwarz Architects, Inc.
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Award winning mechanical 
contractor serving the 
Washington DC area for 
over 80 years.

120 Westhampton Ave. 
Capitol Heights, MD 20743  

301-350-5000 | rmthornton.com

Quality Quality Quality 
without without without 
compromise.compromise.compromise.

foulgerpratt.com 
240.499.9600
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PHARMA. HEALTHCARE. PHARMA. HEALTHCARE. PHARMA. HEALTHCARE. PHARMA. HEALTHCARE. PHARMA. HEALTHCARE. 

COMMERCIAL.COMMERCIAL.COMMERCIAL.COMMERCIAL.COMMERCIAL. HIGH HIGH HIGH HIGH HIGH 
TECH. RENEWABLE TECH. RENEWABLE TECH. RENEWABLE TECH. RENEWABLE TECH. RENEWABLE 

ENERGY. EDUCATION. ENERGY. EDUCATION. ENERGY. EDUCATION. ENERGY. EDUCATION. ENERGY. EDUCATION. 
HOTELS. INSTITUTIONAL. HOTELS. INSTITUTIONAL. HOTELS. INSTITUTIONAL. HOTELS. INSTITUTIONAL. HOTELS. INSTITUTIONAL. 

TRANSPORTATION.TRANSPORTATION.TRANSPORTATION.TRANSPORTATION.TRANSPORTATION.

 www.rosendin.com

Attorneys at Law

BUILT to SUCCEED

P E N N S Y L V A N I A   N E W  J E R S E Y    N E W  Y O R K   D E L A W A R E   M A R Y L A N D   W A S H I N G T O N ,  D C   K E N T U C K Y

1828 L Street, NW
Suite 705
Washington, DC 20036
202.466.4110  

www.cohenseglias.com
www.constructionlawsignal.com
www.fedconblog.com
www.investigationslawblog.com
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Washington Project for the Arts Gala Space Build-Out
In the spring, we partnered with Washington Project for the 
Arts (WPA), whose annual gala was being held at one of our on-
going project sites. To prepare the space for the gala, we – along 
with design and subcontracting partners – provided and installed 
lighting, gallery walls, and air conditioning units for the event at 
no cost to WPA, amounting to $15K worth of in-kind donations. 
Having worked directly with WPA throughout the project, 
DAVIS Project Manager, Cotter Spratley, said, “They were a 
great organization to work with. The 2016 gala was very success-
ful and we look forward to working with them again soon.” 

Golfing for National Parkinson Foundation
DAVIS’ 3rd Annual Charity Golf Tournament was held in 
September with over 100 participants representing 35 subcon-
tractor and industry partners. With the help of our generous 
sponsors the tournament was a huge success, raising over 
$65,000 to benefit the National Parkinson Foundation (NPF). 
Retired DAVIS Benefits Manager, Stephanie Stull, was on 
hand to present the check to NPF on behalf of DAVIS. This 
cause was especially personal and important for us, as Stepha-
nie was diagnosed with Parkinson’s disease 14 year ago while 
still working at DAVIS, and is actively involved in NPF efforts 
throughout the DC region. Matt Weirich, Vice President at 
DAVIS and Chair of the tournament said, “I enjoy organizing 
this every year. It’s nice to see everyone come together for a day 
of fun, but more importantly, come together to support a great 
cause like NPF. This year was particularly special because it 
was also about supporting a DAVIS family member.” 

Families of Jubilee
We were proud to partner with our long-time friends at Jubilee 
Support Alliance again this year. We provided financial sup-

port and DAVIS employees volunteered time for many Jubilee 
initiatives including the Jubilee Wine Tasting, Jubilee to 
College and Back to School Store. Most recently, we provided 
holiday gifts for 12 families through the Jubilee Housing Wish 
List initiative and also volunteered for the Elf Store, which pro-
vides children of Jubilee Housing the opportunity to buy gifts 
for their family at a significantly reduced cost. Volunteers were 
on hand to help 100 children buy and wrap gifts that will make 
their way to more than 500 family members this holiday season.

Samaritan Inns Fundraising Breakfast
President and CEO Jim Davis, and Mike Alto, Senior Vice 
President of Clark Construction Group, teamed up for the 
third year to co-host the Samaritan Inns fundraising breakfast 
on December 8th held at the Women in Military Service For 
America Memorial. The money raised benefits the Samaritan 
Inns’ Campaign for Hope – which will expand services that 
the organization provides to helping people and their families 
recover from the agony of addiction and homelessness. 

“Building community is where our heart is, and long 
standing partners such as Jubilee enable us to engage our entire 
company in our CSR program,” said Louise Boulton-Lear, 
DAVIS Vice President, Integrated Marketing Communications 
and Jubilee Board member.

Nourish Now: Feeding Montgomery County
Additionally, 2016 also marked the beginning of several new 
community partnerships. We provided time and in-kind dona-
tions to Nourish Now of Rockville whose mission is to alleviate 
hunger in Montgomery County, MD. By collecting unused 
fresh food and redistributing to dedicated food donors through-
out the area, they are able to help feed thousands of residents 
who are in need. 

“We’re so excited to partner with Nourish Now to give back 
to our local community! As a company, we’re looking forward to 
continuing our work with them throughout the coming years,” said 
Jennifer Kessler, DAVIS Director of Human Resources.

For more information visit davisconstruction.com/page/
community-or-commercial-building-our-business.

Donohoe Construction Company
Family-owned and operated, Donohoe Construction Company 
(“Donohoe Construction”) is one of the leading general con-
tractors exclusively serving the Washington, DC Metro area. 

DAVIS ConstructionDAVIS Construction
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Donohoe’s diverse construction expertise includes multi-family 
residential, office, hospitality, senior living, mixed-use, interiors, 
parking garages, and higher-education projects. Continued growth 
and success reflects Donohoe Construction’s steadfast commit-
ment to superior service and uncompromised integrity. For more 
information, please visit www.donohoe.com/construction.

JDRF Real Estate Games
Donohoe joined the DC real estate community in June at the 27th 
annual JDRF Real Estate Games. The field day-like charity event 
was held at American University to support the Greater Chesa-
peake & Potomac Chapter of the Juvenile Diabetes Research Fund. 

 Rebuilding Together 
Donohoe participated in Rebuilding Together’s National 
Rebuilding Day on Saturday, April 30th. Team Donohoe sup-
ported and coordinated a home renovation effort in Rockville, 
MD, where 65 employees helped with painting, clean up, 
electrical work, yardwork and other small repairs. 

Food for Others
Donohoe organizes two food drives around the holidays 
and this year Team Donohoe supported Food for Others in 
Northern Virginia by providing them with turkeys, hams, non-
perishable goods and a monetary donation.

Toys for Tots
Donohoe collected new, unwrapped toys for children and 
donated them to Toys for Tots during the month of December.

Forrester Construction
Forrester Construction’s Community Involvement Committee 
is led by team members dedicated to helping to build a stronger, 
more vibrant community. Our mission is to create, maintain 
and support community programs in the DC Metro area that 
foster an interest in the construction industry, empower tomor-
row’s leaders and support the health and wellness of under-
resourced residents. 

2016 was another successful year for the Community 
Involvement Committee and our dedicated team members. 
Here are some highlights:

Toys for Tots
Our first time participating in the Toys for Tots drive was a 
huge success! Forrester’s main office and jobsites competed to 
see who could collect the most donations. Our haul included a 
child’s bike and a 4-foot-tall Darth Vader! 

Wreaths Across America
Forrester once again partnered with Wreaths Across America 
supporting efforts to honor all of the service men and women 
interred at Arlington National Cemetery. This effort is an ideal 
way to show Forrester’s support for those who have served, and 
demonstrates our pride in having been selected as the builder 
of the Millennium memorial complex. Our team has joined in 
this effort for the past three years and participates in both the 
wreath laying and removal. 

Race for Hope
Each May, Forrester sponsors runners and walkers in the 
Annual Race for Hope 5K, a fundraiser to benefit the National 
Brain Tumor Society. Team members and their families walked 
and ran for a cure, supported survivors of brain tumors, and 
raised funds for research. 

Community of Hope
As part of Forrester’s ongoing relationship with Community 
of Hope, team members hosted a birthday party for children 
living in their Girard Street facility. Music, games, craft 
projects and birthday treats were highlights of the event. Our 
interns also supported Community of Hope for the second year 
by involving children in the organization’s transitional housing 
program in hands-on activities designed to spark interest in 
construction and engineering careers. Our team also held a 
school supply drive to support their efforts to provide kids with 
the materials they need to start the school year off right. 

Donohoe Construction Company
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Interfaith Works Wilkins Avenue Women’s Shelter
To kick off the holiday season, our team prepared and served 
a homemade meal to residents of the Wilkins Avenue Shelter 
in Rockville. Our taco bar was a huge hit, as was the cookie 
decorating station manned by our youngest volunteers. 

Professional Clothing Drive to Benefit A Wider Circle
A Wider Circle’s efforts to end poverty include a compre-

hensive professional development program, including a “store” 
filled with professional attire. Our team collected new and 
gently used clothing, shoes, belts and briefcases to aid in their 
efforts to help adults preparing for employment look and feel 
their best. 

ACE Mentoring Program
For the past four years, Forrester has been part of the ACE 
Mentoring program. Our team has sponsored chapters at both 
McKinley Tech and the IDEA Pubic Charter School, where 
we have engaged high school students in hands-on activities 
designed to spark an interest in construction, engineering and 
architecture. Students benefit from close relationships with 
mentors, field trips, engaging activities and opportunities to 
learn more about AEC careers. With their mentor’s guidance, 
students also design and present a cumulating project showcas-
ing what they have learned to the broader ACE organization 
and industry professionals. 

Jingle Bell Jog
Forrester team members once again joined YCF for the annual 
Jingle Bell Jog, which raised money for AGC’s YCF Educa-
tional Programs. 

CANstruction
Forrester team members, aided by a monetary donation, played 
a part in YCF’s contribution to the CANstruction event, a 
yearly design competition that raises awareness of hunger and 
provides local food pantries with donations of canned goods. 

The JDRF Real Estate Games
Each year, Forrester involves team members, including our 
summer interns, in a day of athletic competition to raise money 
for JDRF—the leading global organization funding type 1 
diabetes research. 

Gilbane Building Company
Gilbane Building Company is a 142 year-old, family-run, full-
service construction operation providing clients with a variety of 
services in markets such as education, commercial, and health-
care. Our mid-Atlantic headquarters is located in Arlington, 
VA, with additional offices in Baltimore, MD, and Richmond, 
VA. While our business involves strengthening the communities 
around us through infrastructure, our goal is to strengthen those 
same communities through volunteerism, corporate giving and 
meaningful partnerships. Our team is dedicated to contributing 
to the overall quality of life in all the communities we call home 
through active involvement in many charitable, educational, 
and local organizations. We encourage and support every single 

team member to care and get involved, with the ultimate goal of 
stronger communities throughout the world.

This year, Gilbane and its employees have dedicated their 
time, money, and resources to making the region a better 
place to live and work. From running 5Ks to donating toy to 
mentoring future engineers, Gilbane has striven to put our 
core values to work and make a difference in the communities 
where we work, live, learn, and play. A huge part of that is our 
involvement with the ACE DC Mentor program through-
out the year. In 2016, Gilbane’s mentors helped to develop 
high school students’ passions in S.T.E.M. careers and gave 
them the tools to pursue those passions after they graduate. 
In Richmond, Gilbane employees working at Virginia Tech 
raised over $13,000 to support the First Robotics Copperhead 
Team of Montgomery County Schools and the New River 
Valley Community College. The donation was used to continue 
engaging students in programs that build science, engineering 
and technology skills. 

In addition to supporting S.T.E.M. programs throughout 
the region, Gilbane works with industry organizations and 
local leaders to help improve our local community. Our project 
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teams find ways to impact their communities, such as work-
ing with the head doctors and nurses at Children’s National 
Medical Center to provide donated toys to the units under 
renovation. We’ve found that even small donations can make a 
big impact. Our Baltimore office held a chili cook-off to collect 
donations for the Baltimore City Public Schools. The $325 col-
lected went directly towards helping a client and a community 
in need. Furthermore, Gilbane has been actively involved with 
the Department of Small and Local Business Development 
(DSLBD) to assist Certified Business Enterprises (CBE) grow 
their companies and gain access to greater contracting opportu-
nities. In Richmond, Gilbane supports the local community by 
hosting an annual Restaurant Walk to support The Doorways 
(previously Hospital Hospitality House) and has raised more 
than $200,000 over the past 10 years! Our annual golf tourna-
ment, held in Maryland, raised over $10,000 for the Ulman 
Cancer Fund for Young Adults (UCF). Our partnership with 
UCF continues to evolve. Gilbane is working with UCF during 
the holiday season to sponsor a cancer patient for Christmas 
2016. Other yearly events include Christmas in April, Jeans 
for KEEN, Charity Bowling Event, John’s Hopkins Univer-

sity Corporate FunRun, donations to Sarah’s House, Wreaths 
Across America, and the JDRF Games.

Hensel Phelps
Hensel Phelps is a premier full-service facilities solutions 
provider. We are committed to delivering the highest quality 
solutions, and creating the most efficient facilities for our 
clients, from the conception of a project through construc-
tion, operations, and asset management. From planning and 
design, to construction and facility management, Hensel 
Phelps works to solve our clients’ challenges from start to 
finish, and beyond. We are a global company with a local 
community presence. Our clients experience our deep com-
mitment to quality and efficiency, as well as our sincere 
interest in the success of their business, and the communities 
we serve.

Hensel Phelps is proud to give back to the communities 
in which we live and work. Over the past 78 years, we have 
supported countless communities and charities across the 
country, donating both time and money to help those less 
fortunate thrive. 

Hensel Phelps opened its Washington Metro Area office 
in 1996 and is an active, charitable member of the District of 
Columbia, Northern Virginia, and Baltimore communities. In 
2016, our company supported dozens of local organizations in 
DC and the surrounding areas, working approximately 2,350 
hours and donating over $270,000. The following is a sample 
of the events Hensel Phelps employees and their families have 
participated in over past year: 

ACE Mentorship
A proponent of S.T.E.M education in schools, Hensel Phelps 
has dedicated 500 hours annually to promoting Architecture, 
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Engineering, and Construction at Maryland and Virginia 
high schools. 

Marian Homes 
For the past several years, Hensel Phelps has worked with 
Marian Homes, an organization based out of Fairfax, VA, 
which provides specialized group homes for those facing physi-
cal or intellectual disabilities. This year, the organization pur-
chased its fourth home and asked for Hensel Phelps’ assistance 
in converting the home into an appropriate group facility. To 
do so, our team of volunteers performed all the necessary site, 
placement/installation, painting, and cleanup associated with 
the installation of a new concrete handicap ramp.

Ardmore Elementary School 
Living Sciences Courtyard Hensel Phelps worked with a local 
elementary school in Prince George’s County, MD, to upgrade 
the school’s courtyard, installing an eco-educational pond and 
native landscaping features. Not only did this change beautify 
the children’s surroundings, but it also serves as an outdoor 
classroom providing the students insight on sustainability and 
the local ecosystem. 

So Others Might Eat (SOME)
For several years, Hensel Phelps has partnered with many of its 
vendors to provide meals for the homeless in our nation’s capital. 
In 2016, Hensel Phelps prepared and served over 850 meals on 
two separate occasions. 

Southern Virginia Projects
While many of our projects are in the Washington, DC Metro 
Area we have a large project being constructed in Southern Vir-
ginia, with many of the staff members living in Northern North 
Carolina. The project staff has taken it upon themselves to make 
an impact in their communities. The team has held food drives 
to ensure the Clarksville Food Pantry remains stocked, cleaned 
up Occoneechee State Park, provided demolition relief efforts to 
homes effected by Hurricane Matthew, and built a much needed 
pavilion to provide shade from the sun at a local elementary school. 
Additionally, the group donated toys for 400 families in Meck-
lenburg County, VA, the largest single donation on behalf of a 
company in the programs history.

Hensel Phelps
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Annual Toy Drive
Once again this year, Hensel Phelps collected, wrapped and 
delivered toys for 110 children to three local charities in 2016 
including: Our Neighbor’s Child (Chantilly, VA), Calvary 
Episcopal Church (Washington, DC), and the St. Francis 
Neighborhood Center (Baltimore, MD).

At Hensel Phelps, we can say with confidence that our 
people truly make the difference. We would like to take this 
opportunity to thank our employees for their hard work and 
dedication. You are truly the heart behind our organization, 
and without you none of this would be possible.

HITT Contracting Inc.
HITT Contracting Inc., a national general contractor head-
quartered in Falls Church, VA, counts Community Con-
tributions among the five core elements of our corporate 
responsibility program. We see value in enriching the lives 
around us—and in turn, our own lives—through service and 
support. As we strive to be good corporate citizens, we continue 
to give back to those around us. 

This year we gave our time, money, and resources to important 
causes close to our heart, improving the quality of life for many 
deserving members of the communities in which we do work. 

Shelter House
HITT partnered with Shelter House, a community-based, 
non-profit organization serving homeless families in Fairfax 
County, on several initiatives throughout the year. We are 
incredibly proud of the relationship we’ve built over the last 
year with this organization, supporting their mission to provide 
crisis intervention, safe housing and supportive services to 
promote self-sufficiency for homeless families and victims of 
domestic violence.

This summer, our team of interns tackled interior renova-
tions of some of three separate apartments at their Patrick 
Henry shelter. Together they deep cleaned each unit, gave them 
a fresh coat of paint and updated the decor.

Later on in the year, our IT team donated over 50 comput-
ers and keyboards to the organization. These laptops, desktops, 
docking stations, monitors, and mouse/keyboard allowed 
Shelter House to create a new computer lab in the Patrick 
Henry location where children can complete homework and get 
additional educational assistance, and adults can continue to 
build their own skills.

Several individual teams also lent a hand at Shelter 
House during the year, including our Corporate Account-
ing team that raised $500 to purchase supplies for a Back 
to School drive, and hosted an event for children at Shelter 
House to play games.

We closed out the year with a gift drive to give each child 
at Shelter House the gift they requested. Our team members 
rallied to purchase, wrap, and deliver 152 gifts. Not only were 
gifts purchased and wrapped based on each child’s wish list, 
an additional 800 Hygiene items were collected to support the 
health and wellbeing of residents and their families.

Lily’s Playground
Led by out Law Firms sector, a group of HITT team members 
completed a very special project for a young lady from Make-
A-Wish® Mid-Atlantic who suffered from a heart defect that 
required multiple surgeries and an eventual heart transplant.

With help from HYL Architecture, the team created an 
indoor play space where this little girl could run and play just 
like other boys and girls her age.

The team met with her and her family to plan and design the 
space exactly to her specifications, and came together a few months 
later to build and create her play place in the family’s basement.

The final product was enchanting, featuring a swing and 
slide, as well as a magical tree and a beautiful mural surround-
ing it all.

eWaste Drive
During the month of April, we held an e-waste drive at our 
headquarters, inviting our employees and subcontractors to 
donate their old and broken electronics to be reused or recycled.

When it was all said and done, the drive collected a total 
of 3,998 pounds of electronic waste (almost 2 tons!), all of 
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which was processed smoothly and securely by the team at 
eAsset Solutions.

Food for Others 
This September, several of our team members gave time, energy 
and canned goods to Food for Others, a local organization 
devoted to distributing free food to neighbors in need in the 
Northern Virginia area. 

Established in 1995, the organization acts as a safety net 
to provide food during emergencies, as well as a day-to-day 
resource to feed the working poor. The majority of their food 
is generated through food drives and food rescue operations, 
which involves picking up unused food from local grocery 
stores and retail food establishments. 

Our teams opted to help with their food drive efforts, 
generating 631 pounds of non-perishable food items that Food 
for Others could share with those in need. Team members also 
participated in the organization’s 5K run to raise additional 
funds for their cause. 

CANstruction
Working with Dewberry, we created a can sculpture for AIA|DC’s 
annual CANstruction event. Together we created Fed Up with 
Hunger in homage to Disney Pixar’s UP, using over 4,700 cans of 
food that were then donated to the Capital Area Food Bank. 

Beyond these causes, HITT actively supported many other 
causes including Project Prom, Inova Life with Cancer, Chil-
dren’s National Medical Center, the Leukemia and Lymphoma 
Society’s Light the Night Walk, and Higher Achievement’s 
Going Places Gala. We also held a Women’s Health Aware-
ness event in October, hosting a happy hour then netted much 
needed funds for Breast Care for Washington, DC. 

As we look ahead to our 80th year, we’re eager to give 
even more to the communities that have supported our growth 
through these last eight decades.

Insurance Associates
Founded in 1956, Insurance Associates is an independent 

insurance agency serving the Mid-Atlantic region with offices 
in Rockville, Fairfax, Laurel, and Towson. We are a locally 
owned company that prides itself on having one of the most 
competent, experienced, and passionate workforces of any 
agency in the area. We advocate for our clients across a diverse 
range of products and services including Surety Bonding, 

Commercial Insurance, Employee Benefit Plans, Personal 
Insurance and Life Insurance.

This past summer Insurance Associates supported The 
Home Builders Care Foundation and The Rainbow Place in 
Rockville by helping them paint the Presbyterian Church. 
The church is used as a winter emergency overnight shelter to 
women experiencing homelessness. We capped off the event by 
presenting them with a $250 visa gift card that they can use to 
further their mission.

In October our agency focused on raising awareness for 
breast cancer. We held potlucks, corn hole tournaments, bake 
sales, and dress down days all to raise money for a family in 
need. All four of our offices came together, and in total our 
employees donated in excess of $4,000 to this important cause. 
We also had nine employees plus their families participate in 
the Prevent Cancer 5K at National’s Stadium in September. 

For the second year in a row our agency has been volun-
teering at Food for Others in Fairfax, VA. Each month we have 
about 10 volunteers go to the warehouse and sort/shelve food, 
pack boxes, help clean, and really do any task that is needed!

Kelly Electric
A family owned business for over 34 years, we have dedicated 
ourselves to prompt, professional service, and to workman-
ship of the highest quality. We undertake difficult and unusual 
electrical construction projects, and complete them on time to 
achieve great customer satisfaction. We aim to provide superior 
service, to make honest business dealings a part of our daily 
work ethic, and to stand behind our work 100%. Our goal is to 
provide the highest level of customer satisfaction while main-
taining a competitive pricing structure.

Kelly Electric is involved with the following charitable 
Activities: 
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Christmas in April 
Christmas in April is a non-denominational volunteer organi-
zation that repairs the homes of senior citizens who are either 
low-income and/or physically challenged so they may live in 
warmth, safety, and independence. After months of planning 
and preparation, Christmas in April culminates in a one day 
repair effort on the last Saturday in April. 

Christmas in April relies on the community for sup-
port from volunteers to repair the homes, and seeks funding 
from businesses, corporations and individuals. The success of 
Christmas in April is due to the cooperative efforts of County 
government, private businesses, civic and community organiza-
tions, churches and synagogues.

Warrior Events 
Warrior Events was founded in 2009 by John O’Leary whose 
passion was and is to give back to our military in a very respect-
ful way and to know how much they and their loved ones are 
appreciated for their immense sacrifices. We are very fortunate 
that Warrior Events is located in Annapolis, MD, which is very 
close to the Walter Reed National Military Medical Center in 
Bethesda, MD, where those who we assist are currently going 
through therapy. www.warriorevents.net

Redskins Charitable Event
The mission of the Washington Redskins Charitable Founda-
tion is to utilize the assets of the Washington Redskins and its 
corporate and community partners to make a positive and mea-
surable impact on youth development in the greater Washing-
ton, DC region in the areas of education, community outreach, 
and health and wellness. The Foundation is led by Dan Snyder, 
Mike Shanahan, Bruce Allen and a large team of dedicated 
members of the community who are committed to making a 
positive impact in the DC region.

Lendlease
Lendlease has participated in several charitable events this year. 
In the Washington, DC area, Lendlease participated in:

Guiding Eyes for the Blind
Volunteers escorted trainers and their pups through the 
Smithsonian Institutes’ National Air and Space Museum’s 
Udvar-Hazy Center. Guiding Eyes for the Blind train’s puppy’s 
to serve as guide dogs for people with vision loss. This annual 
event not only helps the pups learn to navigate a crowd but is 
also an opportunity for the security and staff at Smithsonian 
to ask questions with regard to training and to understand the 
guide dog process.

Capital Area Food Bank
Volunteers worked with the Capital Area Food Bank sorting 
and packing food for senior citizens and children. The Capital 
Area Food Bank is the largest organization in the Washing-
ton metro area working to solve hunger by partnering with 
444 community organizations in the DC, MD, and VA area, 

and delivering food directly to hard to reach areas. They help 
540,000 people each year.

Adopt-a-Road
So far this year, volunteers have cleaned a one mile long section 
of Dufief Mill Road three times this year, collecting a total of 
three large contractor bags of trash and three bags of recycling.

Boy Scouts of America
Lendlease helped the Rockville Scout Pack 943 raise 5,400 lbs. 
of food for needy families this holiday season. 

Toys for Tots
Lendlease once again participated in collecting toys for the 
Toys for Tots program.

PerLectric Inc.
PerLectric Inc. participated in Clark Construction’s BOWL-A-
THON in support of Junior Achievement of Washington, and 
gave financial contributions to several local charities includ-
ing Junior Achievement of Washington, Team River Runner, 
Operation Second Chance and The Life Church of DC.

Pizzano Contractors Inc. 
Much of Pizzano’s charitable efforts are conducted through the 
Joey Pizzano Memorial Fund (JPMF). This is an organization 
founded in the memory of Joey Pizzano, one Robert Pizzano’s 
eight children, who died in a drowning accident. The fund was 
created to honor Joey’s love of water and to provide water safety 
education for children with special needs. JPMF designed, built 
and subsequently donated “Our Special Harbor Sprayground” 
to Fairfax County, with the condition the park always offer 
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free admission, and since 2010, over half a million visitors have 
enjoyed the park free of charge.

Last May, JPMF hosted its first JOY Gala celebrating the 
joy adults with disabilities bring to our world. Over the past 
year, JPMF has focused on providing more social and voca-
tional opportunities for adults with disabilities, as this is a great 
need in our community. We are grateful that JPMF can make 
an impact in so many lives, and we are thankful for the gener-
osity and support that make all of this possible.

Additional information is available at www.jpmf.org. In addi-
tion to JPMF, other recipients of Pizzano charitable giving include:

•	 Lab School
•	 O’Connell High School
•	 So Others May Eat
•	 Virginia Fraternal Order of Police
•	 Front Royal Little League
•	 P.E.O.P.L.E.
•	 Shatterproof-PGP
•	 Service Source Foundation

Shapiro & Duncan
“Our People Serve the Community,” is one of Shapiro & 
Duncan’s five core values. This commercial mechanical contrac-
tor based in Rockville, MD, has been serving the local DC 
Metropolitan community for over 40 years. All employees 
are encouraged and supported in all facets of community and 
industry outreach. Below are a few projects we worked on over 
the past year:

College Career Days
S&D mechanical engineers spoke to a class at the University 
of Maryland on topics such as construction management and 
sustainable design, building information modeling, sustainable 
design and construction parameters and methods, post con-
struction maintenance issues and prefabrication. In addition, 
our Vice President of Business Development, Project Manager 
and Foreman gave the American University Washington Col-
lege of Law a tour of their new campus and an explanation on 
how their mechanical systems were built and installed. Weeks 
later, the students were invited to our Fab Shop in Landover, 
MD, to learn about project management, contracts, work ethic 
and collaboration. Our Vice President of Business Develop-
ment also spoke to the students in the Hillman Entrepreneur-

ship Program at The University of Maryland about the value of 
career related internships and the opportunities for success in 
the construction industry.

Middle & High School Career Days
Shapiro & Duncan’s Business Development team spoke 
to six classes of 6th graders at Sligo Middle School in 
Silver Spring, MD, on careers in construction and also two 
classes at Gaithersburg High School as well as two classes 
at Reservoir High School and Wheaton High School. 
The career day presentation was created to help workforce 
development in the construction industry; and to change 
the perception that all careers in construction are “work 
hard.” It includes career paths students can take after high 
school whether it be an apprenticeship, 2 or 4 year degree, 
and highlights all of the new innovations and technol-
ogy that has been developed in our industry. In addi-
tion, employees volunteered to speak to students at Luke 
C. Moore Academy in Ward 5 Washington, DC, about 
apprenticeship programs.

Junior Achievement
Over 40 employees and vendors participated in a Junior 
Achievement Bowl-a-Thon that raised close to $12,000 for 
financial literacy programs. Eighteen Shapiro & Duncan 
volunteers then paired up in groups of two to teach students 
at Banneker Middle School in Burtonsville, MD, on topics 
that covered budgets, credit cards, credit scores, and insurance. 
Employees volunteered over 200 hours in total between lesson 
planning and instruction.

Manna Food Center
This past summer, Shapiro & Duncan’s young professionals 
partnered with ABC’s XYZ group to help volunteer to week 
and pick tomatoes, beans, peppers, eggplant, carrots, and pota-
toes to help crush hunger in Maryland. In November, employ-
ees donated 216 lbs. of canned food to the same organization, 
Manna Food Center.

Children’s National Medical Center
Shapiro & Duncan has been donating to CNMC since 2005 
and raised $47,167 in honor of one of our Project Executive’s 
son. Our goal this year is to beat the $50,000 mark at our Holi-
day Breakfast in December.

Shapiro & Duncan Shapiro & Duncan Shapiro & Duncan
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Employee Donations
Shapiro & Duncan employees donated over $16,000 to three of 
their co-workers suffering from hardships, such as cancer, that 
would put them out of work for more than 3 months to a year.

The Big Build
Eleven employees volunteered at the National Building 
Museum for the Big Build Event in October and set up a 
workshop of activities that over 5,000 kids can participate in, 
all while promoting careers in construction.

Team River Runner
Each year Shapiro & Duncan sponsors a National Veteran Boat 
to help assist with the recovery of those injured while serving 
our country through paddle sports.

Identity
This year Shapiro & Duncan was recognized at the Montgomery 
County Hispanic Heritage Awards sponsored by Telemundo 

for their work with Hispanic community, more specifically with 
Identity, an organization that assists more than 3,000 in-school 
and out-of-school youth and their families who live in high-pov-
erty areas of Montgomery County. Our safety director serves as 
their Outreach and Engagement Coordinator and works nights 
and weekends to help mentor and empower Latino youth. 

Testimony of S&D Project Manager to Committee on 
Education and Workforce
This year Shapiro & Duncan Project Manager, Paul Tse, 
testified to the U.S. House of Representatives Committee on 
Education and the Workforce about the value of Career and 
Technology Education Programs to help the House pass the 
“Helping Students Succeed by Strengthening the Carl D. 
Perkins Career and Technical Education Act.” 

Toys for Tots
Shapiro & Duncan hopes to collect over 150 toys for Toys for 
Tots at their Annual Holiday Breakfast on Dec. 16th.  
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Thanks everyone for your support of Turning the Page! This year, WBC members 
and their guests donated over 710 high-quality children’s books.
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Transparency is the key to greater energy and operational efficiency. 
Siemens Navigator powered by Sinalytics acquires and analyzes 
performance data for every building in your portfolio. The result: 
Comprehensive insights and powerful analytics combined in an 
easy-to-use cloud-based platform that tells you exactly what your 
building needs to deliver peak performance.

usa.siemens.com/navigator

When smarter buildings  
drive smarter operations, 
that’s ingenuity for life.
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Member Projects

WCS Construction, LLC announced 
that Park Chelsea at The Collective has 
achieved a LEED for New Construc-
tion v2009 Silver Certificate this past 
October. At the intersection of elegance 
and opportunity rests the award winning, 
Park Chelsea at The Collective, phase 1 
of a 3 phase project ultimately containing 
over 1100 units. A 13-story multifam-
ily residential building with extensive 
amenities consisting of 429 units with 
one 550 square foot retail space and three 
subterranean parking levels that provide 
one space for every unit.

Carrying a wide range of sustainable 
features, the HVAC system in the units 
utilizes water source heat pumps. The 
condensing water is also used for the roof 
top units that condition common areas 
on the unit floors. These RTUs also fur-
nish fresh air for the entire building. The 
ground floor HVAC design uses variable 
refrigerant flow (VRF) heat pumps 
and their water cool condensers are 
located on the parking level below. The 
approximate one acre footprint of the 
building is covered by a mat slab that is 
5’ thick for most of its expanse. A three 
story cistern was designed as part of 
the parking structure. Water is retained 
then reclaimed, filtered and pumped up 
to the roof to be used as make up water 
for the cooling tower. The diesel backup 
generator resides on the upper most 
parking level breeching into and up the 
exhaust shaft that is also used to provide 
make up air for the generator. Located 
two blocks from the Navy Yard Metro 
Station and one block from bus routes, 
Park Chelsea tenants have easy access to 
transit. Building residents can also take 
advantage of reserved bike parking. 

In addition to eco-friendly features, 
Park Chelsea has top quality design, fin-
ishes and appliances, as well as abundant 
amenities on both the 37,000 square foot 
ground floor; (one of the largest in the 
metropolitan area) featuring extensive 
stonework, high level millwork and the 
roof with panoramic views of the DC 
skyline. A lap pool, large fitness facility, 
yoga, café, catering kitchen, gaming, 
meeting, library, and garden rooms are 
on the first floor that also houses the 
Collective’s Leasing Center. The roof 
contains a tiled pool, covered open living 

www.tishmanconstruction.com

WE BUILD DC

Proudly Serving the Washington Building Congress!
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Member Projects

room space with a fire pit, two grill 
areas, Dog Park, community garden-
ing, and a large open deck. The units are 
appointed with wood laminate floor-
ing, solid wood cabinetry, granite tops, 
ceramic tile bathrooms, and state of the 
art energy star appliances.  

Experienced Construction 
Litigation Attorneys and 

Trusted Business Advisers in the 
Private and Federal Arenas 

Proud Sponsors of the 
Washington Building Congress

Reggie Jones
Construction Partner  

Chair, Federal Government Contracts Practice
202.461.3111  |  rjones@foxrothschild.com

Dirk Haire 
Construction Partner

202.461.3114
dhaire@foxrothschild.com

Doug Hibshman
Construction Partner

202.461.3113
dhibshman@foxrothschild.com

Nick Solosky
Construction Partner

202.696.1460
nsolosky@foxrothschild.com

301.336.7700 
600 Ritchie Road

Capitol Heights, MD 20743

MARBLE n STONE n TERRAZZO n MOSAICS 
SLATE n GRANITE n CERAMIC TILE

BOATMAN AND MAGNANI INC.
Award-winning Work Since 1960.

QUALITY
T H A T  S T A N D S  T H E  T E S T  O F  T I M E

Advertise in the  

Call (202) 293-5922  
for more information
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New Members

New Members
Altimate Electric, Inc. 
1008 Rising Ridge Rd. 
Mt. Airy, MD 21771 
p: 301-607-8003 
f: 301-607-8006 
www.altimateelectric.com 
Representatives: Kaitlyn Ferraro,  
Harry Holmes, Jr.

ATC Group Services LLC 
9231 Rumsey Rd. 
Columbia, MD 20145 
P: 4435453707 
F: 4103818908 
www.ATCGroupServices.com 
Representatives: Karen A. Pecoraro,  
Dennis Raver

Gomocha LLC 
1775 Tysons Blvd., 6th floor 
Tysons, VA 22102 
p: 240-403-6001 
www.gomocha.com 
Representatives: Rob Groot, Martin Knook

MillerClapperton 
8409 Lee Hwy #813 
Merrifield, VA 22116 
p: 571-471-1894 
www.millerclapperton.com 
Representative: Bobby Rozier 

Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP 
1200 Seventeenth St., NW 
Washington, DC 20036 
p: 202-663-8000 
f: 202-663-8007 
www.pillsburylaw.com 
Representatives: Jeffrey Gans, Laura LoBue

Roxul Insulation 
25 Rock Glenn Rd. 
Havre de Grace, MD 21078 
p: 410-804-0185 
www.roxul.com 
Representative: Jason Howell

Smith Pachter McWhorter, PLC 
8000 Towers Crescent Dr., Suite 900 
Tysons Corner, VA 22182 
p: 703-847-6300 
www.smithpachter.com  
Representative: Brian James Vella

www.gomocha.com

Get peak performance from not only your field service workers, 
but also from your back-office and mid-office teams. With the 
Gomocha FMP360 toolkit, you’ll have everything you need to 
deliver the right information to the right people—the first time and 
every time.

Smart Field Service Solutions
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New Members

New Small Business 
Members
Aarow Electrical Solutions 
6410 Trust Place 
Hughesville, MD 20637 
p: 301-290-0069 
f: 301-290-1456 
www.AarowelectricalSolutions.com 
Representatives: Rick Steele, Cody Blair

Above Green 
8 Jay St., PO Box 886 
Middleburg, VA 20117 
p: 202-650-0280 
www.abovegreen.com 
Representatives: Vincent Bataoel,  
Brooke Myatt

Corenic Construction Group 
12138 Central Ave., Suite 528 
Mitchellville, MD 20721 
p: 202-735-5608 
f: 301-476-1316 
www.corenic-cg.com 
Representative: James Morrow

Morgan Stanley 
1775 Eye St., NW, Suite 200 
Washington, DC 20006 
p: 202-862-9089 
www.morganstanley.com 
Representative: Edward Dudlik, III

Rhino Fire Protection 
Engineering, PLLC 
12359 Sunrise Valley Dr., Suite 350 
Reston, VA 20191 
p: 703-476-5034 
f: 703-476-5038 
www.rhinofpe.com  
Representative: John Brian Mitros

Turner Construction Company 
11413 Isaac Newton Sq. 
Reston, VA 20190 
p: 703-841-5200 
www.turnerconstruction.com 
Representatives: Derek Brown,  
Jeff Burnham, Jim Lears, Ross Miles,  
Kevin Sharkey

New Member 
Descriptions
Aarow Electrical Solutions LLC 
Aarow Electrical Solutions LLC, is a full 
service electrical and communications 
small business contractor that specializes 
in commercial, industrial, institutional 
and government electrical service in the 
Maryland, Virginia, and Washington 
DC Metro areas. With over 60 years 
of experience in the industry, Aarow is 
both committed and highly-qualified 

to deliver customer satisfaction through 
fast, reliable and quality services.

Altimate Electric, Inc. 
Founded in 1997 by Harry G. Holmes, Jr., 
Altimate Electric, Inc. is a commercial and 
service electrical company licensed in the DMV.

ATC Group Services LLC 
ATC Group Services LLC (ATC) is one 
of the foremost diversified environmental 
firms in the United States. Over the past 35 
years, ATC has become one of the leading 
national providers of environmental and 

 ENGINEERING DESIGN GROUP 

www.edg2.com [ISO 9001-2008 Certified] 

MEP Engineering for 
Building Industry 

                   

RELY ON OUR
EXPERTISE

Generator & Transfer Switch Sales, Planned Maintenance Contracts, Generator 
Rentals, Replacement Parts, Load Banks, Service, Training.

YOUR PREMIUM GENERATOR SUPPLIER

OWINGS, MD
P: 410.257.5225

BUTLER, PA
800.677.3815

WWW.KGE.COM

Kelly Generator & Equipment, Inc. is a coordinated rapid response organization 
known for the quality of our service and the reliability of our generators. KG&E 
strives to provide our customers with quick and professional solutions to their 
electrical power needs. Ensure optimum quality in every product sold, professional, 
honest straight-forward relationships with our customers, and superior service for 
the life of our products.
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New Members
engineering support services nationwide.  The 
company is a full service firm specializing in 
hazardous materials management, industrial 
hygiene, safety and compliance, environmental 
remediation, geotechnical and construction 
materials testing, water/wastewater services, 
laboratory services and health & safety training.

ATC offers the distinct advantage of 
a local presence fully backed by a network 
of subject matter experts from around the 
world. Today they maintain over 100 offices 
throughout the United States with over 1,900 
employees, providing our clients’ access to 
a diverse group of qualified professionals 
with an in-depth knowledge of local, 
state and federal regulatory standards.  

Corenic Construction Group 
Corenic Construction provides high-quality, 
customer focused construction services, with 
a keen focus towards interior alterations, 
renovations, and facility and building additions.

MillerClapperton 
MillerClapperton performs sales, 
engineering, design, fabrication and 
installation of all types of façade wall 
cladding panel systems, with completed 
projects in 43 states and five countries.

Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP 
Pillsbury is a full-service law firm with 
a market-leading construction practice. 
They counsel clients on global business, 
and regulator and litigation matters.

Rhino Fire Protection Engineering, PLLC 
Rhino Fire Protection Engineering, PLLC 
is a small business founded by three licensed 
professional engineers, all with degrees 
in fire protection engineering from the 
highly regarded University of Maryland 
Department of Fire Protection Engineering. 
The firm’s sole practice is fire protection, 
and life safety engineering and design.

Roxul Insulation 
Roxul Insulation is a stone wool insulation 
manufacturer based out of Milton, ON. We have 
three manufacturing facilities in North American, 
two in Canada and one in the US. Roxul 
produces insulation products for commercial, 
residential & industrial building applications.

Smith Pachter McWhorter, PLC 
The commitment of Smith Pachter 
McWhorter, PLC is to deliver first-
class professional services promptly and 
efficiently. In close consultation with its 
clients, they develop strategies to assist 

WBC  
Craftsmanship  

Awards banquet  
& Hall of Fame  

Induction
Friday, March 31, 2017

Marriott Wardman Park Hotel 
Washington, D.C.

wbcnet.org

the client to maximize profit and prevent 
or resolve disputes. Their objective is 
to tailor a solution that achieves the 
client’s goals, with sensitivity to the 
time requirements and resources of the 
client as well as cost-benefit concerns.

Turner Construction Company 
Turner Construction Company is a 

North American-based, international 
construction services company, and 
is a leading builder in diverse market 
segments. The company has earned 
recognition for undertaking large, 
complex projects, fostering innovation, 
embracing emerging technologies, and 
making a difference for their clients, 
employees and community. 
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December / January 
Members Giving Back

February / March 
Technology and Innovation

April / May 
Craftsmanship Awards and  
Hall of Fame

June / July  
Rebuilding Together

August / September  
TBD

October / November  
WBC Leadership and Committees
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The  covers issues of importance to the building industry, news about WBC members and information about upcoming events.  
The topics listed below will be covered as feature articles in upcoming issues of the . Persons interested in contributing information  
or advertising should contact WBC before the 15th of the first month of each two-month issue (for example, content for the February/March issue would 
be due February 15th). The  is published six times a year by WBC. To place an ad, submit material or for more information call (202) 293-5922.

January 2017
•	 January 27, 11:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

Community Services Meeting 
WBC Office

February 2017
•	 February 1, 11:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

Small Business Committee 
WBC Office

•	 February 10,  all day 
Craftsmanship Awards Star Awards Judging

•	 February 10, 5:00 p.m. 
Craftsmanship Awards Sponsorship 
Deadline

•	 February 16, 5:00 – 7:00 p.m. 
Hammerheads Networking 
Continental Modern Pool Lounge,  
Arlington, VA

•	 February 22, 4:00 – 6:00 p.m. 
Board Of Directors Meeting 
WBC Office

March 2017
•	 March 17, 5:00 p.m. 

Craftsmanship Awards Banquet  
Early Bird Deadline

•	 March 31, 5:15 p.m. – 9:30 p.m. 
61st Annual Craftsmanship Awards Banquet 
Marriott Wardman Park Hotel, 
Washington, D.C.


